Cheltenham Association Football League – Club Meeting 8/8/2012 
Minutes  of the club meeting held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham – commenced at 7.15pm.
1. Welcome – Nick Oram - Chairman
Firstly, welcome to the First club’s meeting of the season.  This is an important meeting, as there have been many significant changes during the close season that will affect the manner in which the season is conducted.  Please listen carefully and asked questions if needs be, either during the meeting or afterwards.  All the League’s Officers will be available, after the meeting, for as long as is required to try and help to ensure that everyone is brought up to speed.

Before we get on to this, however, I would like to update you on the progress made in the health of the League’s New President, Mr Gordon Cook.  Gordon was too unwell to attend the AGM two months ago but, since, has been able to attend the two Management Committee meetings that were held in July.  Gordon’s well being continues to improve and I hope you will join with the Management Committee in wishing him a speedy return to full health.

The handbook has become a Yearbook and should have been distributed as you arrived at the meeting.  The League’s Management Committee has decided to move away from the traditional handbook to a newer format for a variety of reasons.  
Prime amongst these reasons was the fact that the club information contained within the old handbooks was often changed significantly during the time between issuing instructions to the Printers to “go to print” and the books actually being delivered.  As a consequence, the information contained in the Handbooks was unreliable at best and, in many cases, just plain wrong.  
Therefore, the Clubs Section is no longer contained within the new Yearbook.  All this information is now held on line, on the League’s website, so that it can be continually updated.  For the same reasons, but to a lesser degree, referee details do not, now, appear in the Yearbook. 
 Details for referees will still be contained within the GFA Handbook and information relating specifically to the referees registered with the Cheltenham League will be circulated to all club secretaries, on a regular basis, by the League’s Referees Secretary during the course of the season.
Further to this, if you turn to the eighth page of the new Yearbook, you will see one of the new sections that has been included, giving details of the significant rule changes that have been put in place for the new season.  This list is by no means exhaustive but it does highlight the major changes that all clubs need to be aware of.  It is the changes that are detailed in this list that will form the basis of the meeting this evening.

2. Apologies
Dennis Barrett and John Crowther
3. Registration / Transfers
Each club must have submitted a number of registration forms that is 11 x the number of teams to the Registration Secretary by 14th August.

New transfer form will be on line. This must be printed off, completed as required and submitted, with a new registration form, to Registration Secretary. The transfer form has no number, hence a new registration form is needed as well. 
4. SMS for Results
As was announced at the Annual General Meeting, the League will be utilising the SMS Results Reporting system, which is a part of Full-Time, for the 2012-13 season.

In the first instance, this will be run on a trial basis but all clubs are expected to report results by use of the SMS system from the beginning of the season, on August 28th.

The trial will be concluded after approximately a month of the season, at which point the League’s Management Committee will issue an instruction that all results must be reported by SMS for the remainder of the season.  This will be followed by a change to the relevant rule at the next Annual General Meeting.

In order to set up the SMS System, all clubs should have been receiving emails from the League’s Results Secretary, Ben Hill.  The first of these would have been to inform Club Secretaries that they had been added to the Full-Time SMS Register and inviting them to send in the details of additional people to add to the Register.  Each club can have as many people on the register as it likes and new names can be added to the Register at any time.

Within the next week, Ben will be writing to Club Secretaries again, asking each club to nominate the two individuals, for each team, who are on the register and who will, as nominees, actually receive the text messages for each game.  THIS IS IMPORTANT!!!  Each club can have as many people as it likes on the register but none of these people will receive a text message from Full-Time unless they are specifically nominated to do so!  Each team within a club can have two nominees who will actually receive the text message from Full-Time. 
 If your club has more than one team, the nominees can be the same for each team but they don’t have to be and it probably makes life easier if they aren’t, as we will come to in a bit.

Each club must have nominated at least one person, for each of its teams, to receive a text message from Full-Time for each game the team plays, by Friday, August 25th.  Any club that hasn’t done so will be charged with a rule offence under League Rule 5(H).
Full-Time will send a text message to each nominated individual approximately 15 minutes after the scheduled kick-off of each match.  This text message will contain instructions about how to reply, with the score of the match, after the final whistle. These instructions really are self explanatory and should be followed to the letter.  If an individual is nominated for only one team, then for a League game all that the reply will involve will be the number of goals scored by each team, separated by a hyphen. So, the message that will have to be sent back to Full-Time for a 2-1 win to the home side will be “two-Hyphen-One”. For a 3-2 win to the away side, it will be “two-Hyphen-Three”, a nil-nil draw will be “zero-hyphen-zero” (not “O-hyphen-O) and so on.

If a person is nominated for more than one team, then that person will have to include each team’s short code after the score, so that the system can work out which team they are reporting for.  This involves putting a four letter code after the score that uniquely identifies the team concerned.  Details of what is required are included in the text message sent out by Full-Time.

BOTH SIDES INVOLVED IN A FIXTURE MUST REPLY TO THE TEXT MESSAGES SENT OUT BY FULL-TIME.  This is important.  Not just the home side any more but both sides.

Text message replies must be received by Full-Time by the time that is 2½ hours after the scheduled kick-off time – for 6.15 games at the beginning of the season, this is 8:45 pm.  For 3:00 kick-offs, this is 5:30 pm and so on.  

If a text message is not received or you have any reason to believe that a reply was not sent, then the result must be telephoned to the League’s Results Secretary, Ben Hill, on the telephone number detailed in the Yearbook – EVEN BY THE AWAY SIDE.

This may sound complicated, but rest assured that it is not and that, by the end of the season, if anyone should suggest going back to telephoning results in, you will be up in arms!!

FULL INSTRUCTIONS RELATING TO THE SMS SERVICE ARE DEATILED ACROSS THREE PAGES WITHIN THE YEARBOOK!
5. Home Clubs Notifying Opponents of match details. League Secretary and Assistant Secretary to be included on these emails. 

Rules tightened up for new season.

This will now be policed and enforced.

Must be sent by home club at least three clear days before a match (rule 10D)

Also, rule 10(m), to be valid the email that is sent MUST be copied to the League Secretary and the League’s Assistant Secretary. The League’s Secretary will inform all clubs, before the start of the season, of the format that the title of the emails MUST take, to facilitate the administration of these emails.

IMPORTANTLY, rule 10(D) also requires the AWAY team for each fixture to SEEK and acknowledge the email from the Home side.  If an Away side is required to SEEK the details, then it is advisable that the League Secretary and League Assistant Secretary are included in this email, as proof that it has been sent.  It is not good enough for an away side to say that it did not receive the email.
Bibury raised a point regarding their map on the website not actually reflecting where the ground is. Bibury advised to send the League Secretary a new map and he will get the webmaster to update the details. 
Butlers raised a question of whether clubs can send out a months’ worth of match notification in one go. This will be added to the agenda of the next League Management Meeting and discussed then. 

6. 3G Pitches
Clubs now required to nominate a 3G pitch for use in adverse weather conditions BEFORE the start of the season.

If clubs choose to do this, they will be compelled to play on 3G pitches, if available, when their usual grass pitch is out of action because of the weather.

If clubs do not do this, they will not be able to transfer a game to a 3G pitch at any stage in the season.

Clubs that do nominate a 3G pitch are required to give all the details for booking the pitch to the League’s Assistant Secretary, so that he can handle bookings once a game is called off on the grass pitch.

7. Cheltenham Borough Council Pitch Users
All clubs who use Cheltenham Borough Council Pitches will now have to deal directly with the Borough Council over their use of the Councils facilities.
The League will still assist clubs where necessary, but the onus in now on clubs and this includes problems on match days. 

8. Results Card / Team Sheets – Emailing in to Registration Secretary. 
These should be emailed to Registration Secretary. Only 3 clubs failed to do this electronically last season and they have been informed. The form can be downloaded from the website and then completed and sent electronically. 
9. Referee’s Card / Club Referee’s Card
There is no Official Match Referee’s Card anymore.

Referees have been provided with an online form that they will be required to fill in.  The completion of this form will be monitored by the Referees’ Secretary.

Club Referee Cards must still be completed when there is no officially appointed referee.  These cards must be signed by representatives of both sides BEFORE each match, to ensure that the individual refereeing the game is covered by insurance.  The same individual MUST then complete the card after the game.
This should then be sent to the Results Secretary, along with the triplicated teamsheets, by the home side after each match.
When a club referee is used, please do not fill in the mark for the assistant referee or sportsmanship. 

10. Any Other Business – This requires previous notification. 
A new feature in the Yearbook is the list of common rule infringements that appears at the back of the book, along with the usual fine associated with each offence.  This is for reference purposes and it is to be hoped that this proves to be of use

Please notice the text at the end of the fines list.  This gives details of the new procedures that the League has been obliged to adopt following changes to the rules that were introduced by the Standard Code of Rules for this season.  Basically, as stated in the Yearbook, the League will now have to send out a formal, written charge for each rule offence apart from those under rules 5(I), 6(H), 10(A), 11 and 19.  As 6(H) and 19 relate to non-attendance at General Meetings and 10(A) refers to a failure to fulfil a season’s fixtures, this means a written charge will have to be sent out for each rule offence except a failure to pay invoices – 5(i) – and offences relating to the reporting of results – rule 11

Alan Clayton has taken on responsibility for collating the fines information and administering the formal written notifications of fines, so if you transgress a rule other than 5(i) and 11, you will be hearing from Alan.  If you do, you will have 7 days in which to respond.   In responding, you can accept the charge, deny the charge, submit a written plea of mitigation or request a hearing with the Management Committee.  If no response is received, the matter will be dealt with by the Management Committee at its next, regular meeting in the normal way.
Pictures of both Home and Away Shirts are to be sent in for publication on the Website. 

UHLSPORT replace Macron as the league’s chosen kit and football supplier and previous communications have been sent regarding this. Clubs are at liberty to decide on whoever they want to supply their own kit, but good deals can be had from UHLSPORT. 

The League are providing 3 ‘Free’ Match balls which they have purchased from UHLSPORT at a cost of over £2,100. If clubs wish to purchase more Match balls, they can through the League Secretary at a competitively priced £10 each. 
